Public Service Committee Meeting

April 5, 2012

The Public Service Committee met Thursday, April 5, 2012, at 12:00 pm in the City Hall conference room.  Present were Committee Chairperson Jerry Partridge and Committee Members John Hollowell, Sue Galbraith and Roxanna Brush.  Also present were Public Utilities Director Al Kelm, Parks Foreman Brady Stone, Flood Administrator Sam Malenovsky and Committee Recorder Connie Watts.

Chairperson Partridge called the meeting to order. There was no objection to dispensing with the reading of the minutes for the previous meeting.
Improvements at Tedesco Field

Steve Allen of the Outlaw Baseball group explained the proposal to the committee.  They would like to put up a fence and netting to protect spectators from foul balls.  A bank account has been set up to receive the donations and document spending.  


Phase I of the project would be to remove the chain link backstop behind home plate and put in a 2 ½ to 3 foot tall concrete wall.  The first section of chain link would be removed, concrete would be installed, and approved netting would replace the chain link.

Phase II would be implemented as donations come in.  They would like to carry the concrete wall past the dugouts and make the dugouts bigger.  

Foreman Stone indicated his department would have no objections to these improvements.  He also said he would like to plant trees in the corner of the park and install picnic tables.  

**
Committee Member Galbraith moved to recommend to Council to approve the improvement project, seconded by Committee Member Brush and passed unanimously, 4-0.
Work with Homeowner on Flood Plain Issues

The property under discussion belongs to Tyler Chapmon at 521 Huffman.  Administrator Malenovsky explained the house was built after the new flood plain maps were implemented.  His flood insurance is $14,000 per year.  

Mr. Chapmon has requested a Letter of Map Amendment, which would move his house out of the flood plain.  


If the LOMA is approved by FEMA, he would then need to raise his garage floor, which would require him to install a retaining wall to lessen the grade of the driveway.  

If this option is not possible, Mr. Chapmon will have to completely fill in his nine-foot basement and move all utilities to base flood elevation plus 2 feet.
**
Committee Member John Hollowell moved to table any action on this issue until Mr. Chapmon receives a response from his request for a LOMA.  The motion was seconded by Committee Member Brush and passed unanimously, 4-0.
Request of Citizens


There were no requests of citizens.
Adjournment
**
There being no further business to come before the committee, Committee Member Brush moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Committee Member Hollowell.  The motion passed unanimously, 4-0.   The meeting was adjourned at 12:20 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted:

___________________________________

_______________________________

Jerry Partridge
, Chairperson



Connie Watts, Recorder
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